
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 31st, 2022 
 

To: 
Mr.  Greg Wheeler,  
Chairman/ICC Nominating Committee  
C/O Mr. Will Hoffman 
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 

 
 

RE: ICC Board Nomination 
 

Dear Chairman Wheeler and Members of the Committee: 
 

As president of the Eastern Washington Chapter of the International Code Council I am writing in support of 
Jack Applegate for election to the ICC Board of Directors at the 2022 Annual Business Meeting. 

 
Mr. Applegate is well known in the industry and in multiple states as a code official that is involved and supports 
all of the ICC chapters. He continues to support and mentor many individuals within the various aspects of code 
administration. Mr. Applegate also has shown a longstanding passion for the building codes. He understands the 
purpose and the intent of the code development process. Mr. Applegate has worked diligently to educate himself 
on all the issues in order to make decisions that best serve the ICC membership along with the organization. He 
continues to advocate for resources for the membership to raise their profiles and increase professionalism within 
our industry. 

 
Mr. Applegate would be an asset to the Board and to the members. Eastern Washington strongly support and 
recommend Mr. Applegate. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 
 

Troy Hendren, CBO, 
Building Official and Fire Marshal for the City of Pasco, Washington 
EWICC Chapter President 


